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PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

505 VAN NESS AVENUE

SAN FRANCISCO, CA  94102-3298

June 3, 1999

Mr. Wesley M. Franklin

Executive Director

California Public Utilities Commission

505 Van Ness Avenue

San Francisco, CA  94102

Re:
Request for Extension of Time to Comply with Decision 98-12-080

Dear Mr. Franklin:

The purpose of this letter is to request an extension of time for completion of a task assigned to the Energy Division in D.98-12-080.  Ordering Paragraph 2 of that decision directed that, with certain exceptions, effective 120 days from the date of the Decision, all direct access meter products were to meet the requirements adopted in D.98-12-080.  Ordering Paragraph 3 of that Decision ordered that “all direct access meter products which meet the [Commission’s] permanent meter product standards shall be self-certified by the meter product manufacturers…”, while Ordering Paragraph 4 directed the Energy Division to “develop the appropriate forms, procedures, and criteria for accepting and reviewing the meter type self-certification form, and for posting the complying meter types on the Commission’s web site.”  The Energy Division was given 90 days from the date of the Decision to develop the necessary procedures, and to make those procedures available to all interested persons after the 90 days has elapsed.  

The Energy Division developed the procedures mentioned above, and made them available to the marketplace on March 19, 1999.  It was our expectation that we would receive meter type self-certification forms from meter manufacturers in time to post the necessary information on the Commission’s website by April 16, 1999, the date by which all direct access meter products were required to comply with the standards and requirements adopted in D.98-12-080.  However, a number of meter manufacturers have yet to submit the information that the Energy Division must receive before the web site can be activated.  The Energy Division is therefore requesting an extension of time for enforcing the 120-day requirement by which all direct access meters must comply with D.98-12-080.  We believe we could complete our follow-up inquiries with the meter manufacturers and post the list of compliant meters on the Commission’s website by August 1, 1999.  We intend to use this additional time to ensure that all meter manufacturers comply with the Commission’s adopted permanent standards and testing requirements.

In the interim, the Energy Division believes that the provisions of Ordering Paragraph 2.a. of D.98-12-080 could continue to apply, namely that MSPs may continue to offer, beyond the 120 day limit specified in that Paragraph, direct access meters which meet at least one of the four meter criteria that are set forth at pages 14 and 15 of Decision 97-12-048, the Commission’s decision adopting interim standards for Direct Access meters. 

Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

Paul Clanon, Director
Energy Division

Cc:
ALJ John Wong

David Gamson, CPUC
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